PARENT NEWSLETTER

As we enter the month of November we wanted to take the time to let you know how thankful we are that you belong to our Bright Beginnings family.  We are having a wonderful time teaching your children.  They have been working very hard.  We know that sometimes you will ask your child “what did you do in school today” and you may not get much of a response.  So, periodically we will send you an update.

Science

We just wrapped up our weather unit.  The children reviewed different weather patterns and observed/predicted weather.  They did a great job.  Our next unit will be Space.  We are very excited about this.  The children don’t know yet, it is a surprise.
Literacy

We just wrapped up learning our letters A, B, C, and D.  This week we will start on the letter E.  We practiced writing these letters several times (both upper and lower case). We also practice these sounds each day in class. We will continue to do this until the end of May.  Each one of your children came up with excellent words when covering the beginning sounds these letters make.  We were very proud of them.

If you would like to reinforce what your child is learning in the classroom, please review   letters and sounds at home. This could be as simple as making flash cards with upper and lower case letters.  Some games that make learning fun are the matching game (matching upper to lower) or what sound does this letter make?  Also, we are recommending the Starfall.com website.  There are many fun Alphabet activities on this site.
Concepts of Print

The children have begun learning some concepts of print.  Currently we are doing this as a group.  As the year progresses we will work on this in smaller group.  The children are learning the following:



Title, Author



Reading from left to right



Front of Book



Back of Book



Predicting story events

Recalling story details

Retelling a story

The children really love story time.  We are focusing on the above concepts of print and lots and lots of rhyming.  Rhyming is also a fun game to play at home.
Math

We completed numbers one and two.  We are now going to practice writing the number three.  We do a lot of counting in class each day.  Some examples of this are calendar time, counting to twenty forwards and backwards and math games at center time.  The children love counting anything, pennies, buttons, and marbles. This is also a fun activity to do at home.

Spanish

The children recite number one to ten each day.  They are also learning their colors.  Ask them, you may be surprised!!!!

Fine Motor

Cutting, cutting, and cutting.  We do many cutting activities.  The children practice this skill several times a week...  Those activities that you may not see come home are cutting newspapers, magazines and straws.  These are usually done in a center, to get their muscles working.  They are doing a great job.  The children also practice tracing lines, shapes and objects.  They write their names several times a day. Also, great fine motor activities to do at home.
Social Studies

Since this is the month of November our social studies unit will consist of family.  The children will discuss families and what they are thankful for.  We will also discuss the “First Thanksgiving” with the Pilgrims.  We will do many Thanksgiving activities.
Religion

This month we will continue to discuss family, love, kindness and hope.

Again, thank you for all your support both in school and at home.  They are a wonderful group of kids.

  Sincerely,
Mrs. Lisa Shakespeare & Mrs. Maryanne Pupillo
If you have any questions, feel free to see us.
